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NavData® Alert 
 

 

!! URGENT !!     
 

 
Date:  14 November 2022 

 

Subject: Ouagadougou, Burkina Faso (DFFD) 
 Multiple procedures 

 Cycle 2211 

 

Procedure coding outdated 

   

Jeppesen NavData for cycle 2211, effective 03 November 2022, contains incorrect data for Ouagadougou, Burkina 

Faso (DFFD). ASECNA AMDT 011-22 effective, 03 NOV 22 was received after the ICAO specified date for 

aeronautical information publication. 

 

RNAV STAR TUMUT 1P (TUMU1P) should read TUMUT 2P (TUMU2P) - speed restriction MAX 230kts is missing 

at waypoint POTIM. 

 

RNAV SIDs ANIXA 1N (ANIX1N), EDGIB 1N (EDGI1N), NAVON 1N (NAVO1N), NUSUR 1N (NUSU1N), OXIDU 1N 

(OXID1N), TUMUT 1N (TUMU1N), TUXID 1N (TUXI1N), UMOVO 1N (UMOV1N) - speed restriction at waypoints 

FD702 and FD707 should read MAX 250kts. 

 

RNAV STARs TUXID 1P (TUXI1P) and ANIXA 1P (ANIX1P) - speed restriction MAX 230kts is missing at 

waypoint POTIM. 

 

RNAV STARs ARIBO 1A (ARIB1A), BIKOR 1A (BIKO1A), EDGAS 1B (EDGA1B), INEGO 1B (INEG1B), LIKEM 

1P (LIKE1P), NUTET 1P (NUTE1P), OPENA 1P (OPEN1P), POROK 1P (PORO1P), SEMOS 1P (SEMO1P), 

TIXOT  1P (TIXO1P) should not be used. 
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WE STRONGLY URGE YOU TO MAKE THIS INFORMATION AVAILABLE TO 

APPROPRIATE CREW MEMBERS OR CUSTOMERS IMMEDIATELY! 
 

Revised coding will appear in Jeppesen NavData for cycle 2212, effective 01 December 2022. Until then an entry 

will appear in the NavData Change Notices and this Alert will be posted on the Jeppesen Web site: Notices and 

Alerts.  
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